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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE
M-2016-2554787


February 14, 2018
Amy E. Hirakis, Esq.
Counsel for PPL Electric Utilities Corporation
Two North Ninth Street
Allentown, PA 18101-1179
Re:
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation Universal Service and Energy Conservation Plan for 2017-2019, Docket No. M-2016-2554787

Request for approval of USECP addendum 
Dear Ms. Hirakis:  
By Order entered October 5, 2017, the Commission directed PPL Electric Utilities Corporation (PPL or Company) to work with its universal service stakeholder group to draft a zero-income form and establish program parameters for households enrolled into OnTrack (i.e., PPL’s Customer Assistance Program) with no income.  The Company was further directed to file an addendum to its 2017-2019 Plan that includes an explanation of its zero-income policy and a copy of its zero-income form within 60 days after final approval of its Universal Service and Energy Conservation Plan (USECP) for 2017-2019.  October 5 Order at 42, 71-72.  The Commission approved PPL’s 2017-2019 USECP in an Order entered 12/7/17. 
PPL held a universal service stakeholder group meeting on January 25, 2018, and sought feedback from stakeholders on its policy for OnTrack applicants reporting zero income and its proposed zero-income form.  On February 5, 2018, PPL filed a proposed addendum (Addendum A) to its 2017-2019 USECP in compliance with the Commission’s October 5 Order.  Addendum A contains a new OnTrack eligibility section which explains that customers reporting zero income will be enrolled in OnTrack Lifestyle at the minimum payment option and are required to re-verify income every nine months.  PPL also attached a copy of its proposed zero-income form. 
At this time, the Commission has no questions or issues with PPL’s proposed policy for enrolling customers reporting zero income into OnTrack and the proposed zeroincome form.  However, prior to approving the addendum, the Commission invites interested parties to submit comments.  
Comments on the addendum to PPL’s 2017-2019 USECP must be served and filed no later than February 23, 2018.  Reply comments must be served and filed no later than March 2, 2018.  Questions may be directed to Joseph Magee at jmagee@pa.gov.  
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Sincerely,








Rosemary Chiavetta


Secretary

cc:  
Lori Mohr, BCS, laumohr@pa.gov 

Joseph Magee, BCS, jmagee@pa.gov

Louise Fink Smith, Law Bureau, finksmith@pa.gov 
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